September 9, 2001
Letter of Recommendation for Grant Mongardi

My name is Hinson Stephens, Director of Information Technology at Synchronicity, Inc. Grant Mongardi was an employee of mine from October 2000 until August 2001. Grant was hired as IT Web Developer, a role in which he worked on development and maintenance of our Intranet and our Customer Support systems.

From the very beginning, Grant came up to speed extremely fast on our development environment (a product of our companies) in which we use TCL as the application development language linked into an Apache server, which also has a database engine and a revision control engine. He had no prior experience with TCL, yet he became extremely productive within weeks of his hire.

Grant quickly became knowledgeable of the solutions that we were trying to supply to our employees (Intranet) and our external customers (for customer support).

At Synchronicity, our customer support is completely online (no phone support) and Grant and I managed all development and maintenance of the system. It includes a Problem Ticket system with an ISO quality process flow and a Knowledge Base engine with searching and category browsing. Grant quickly came up to speed on these and put many significant enhancements in place. Grant’s biggest challenge was to take a new version of one of our products and convert our existing support system to this new product. This project required very tight communication and way too much political finesse with product development. Grant handled the task with ease and has enhanced our product significantly as a result.

Our Intranet maintains many databases in addition to the typical static HTML pages. Grant again was quickly proficient with the functionality and the guts of the system operation. He made major enhancements to the Calendaring system and completely reworked the employee contact management system by interfacing it with our new online LDAP server for realtime delivery of contact information, email addresses and email alias lookups. He also helped other “less technical” departments setup and maintain their own WEB pages.

Grant is an awesome asset for any IT or WEB support group. He has all the right technical skills (a self professed geek), the people skills required to understand who the “customers” of the system are and their problems, as well as the balance to make the tough tradeoffs. He managed all this with very little oversight and management.

Grant was laid off in a corporate wide layoff due to the economic downturn (we sell to the semiconductor market which was one of the first and deepest areas to get hit). I would hire him back in a heartbeat. If you have any questions regarding Grant or his qualifications, please feel free to give me a call.
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